

Minutes

February 20, 2007
ANNOUNCEMENTS, INFORMATION and MINUTES

AJ
Minutes of the February 6, 2007 meeting were approved.

Scott 
Thanks for getting a great turn out for the Graduate Students Symposium.  We have new scholarships, the 

             
Highlands Biological Station, new award for teaching assistantships, and faculty recognition research.  We 


have changed the faculty research grant process to include non-sponsored research doing a number of 

things to promote search on campus.  

Robert 
 It is apparent that when we are doing work with Resource 25, we have some issues.  We have old Macs 

that need to interface.   We need to decide what we are going to do.  

Beth 
The students are forming an alcohol and drug task force on campus.   This is primarily in response to the 


alcohol related deaths this year.  They are planning a Student Forum to be held in the Ramsey center, led by 


students for students.    There is no date as yet, but our support has been requested.  We feel it is


commendable that students are rising up on this issue and we ask faculty to share our support.
 FEED is Wednesday.  Registration is going well.  Please let folks know that people can drop in.

This Friday in Hunter 245 there will be a Scholarship Forum for department heads.   Department heads  

need to attend or send a departmental representative.  
Fred 
Please remember Dr. Bardo is giving his State of the University speech today at 3:00.  All faculty and 


administrators are encouraged to attend. 

Ron
Phil Haire has provided information regarding the creation of two veterans nursing homes, one in the east 

and one is the west.  He is going to lobby that the western home be located on our campus.  We have health care offerings, technical support, cultural events, continuing education opportunities, veterans assistantship and gerontological services.  If anyone has any interest, please let Beth know.  Beth will bring this information forward to Kyle.  Phil Haire needs this information from us within 30 days. 

DISCUSSION
Access to systems for PT employees

We are in the process of implementing an identity management system.   People will not be able to come directly to IT to get accounts.  Generally people will need to be in one of the Banner systems. One area that is most problematic are part-time faculty. Currently when Academic Affairs hires someone the main driver to get them into the system is payroll.  Now everything will go through HR to get the information into the system or folks won’t have access to email, etc.  

Another question is when do we remove someone from the system?  People want to stay in contact but they may only teach every fall or every spring.  How can we identify these folks and carry them forward, and what is the process for renewing them on a regular basis? When individuals cease to be employees, we must renew them annually to vouch for their connection even though they aren’t an employee. 
Graduate students would be included as well. Banner only allows one person record, even though an individual may have different roles within the University.  As a graduate assistant, they are considered to be an employee.  When they are no longer a graduate assistant, they become a student again.  We can set up email accounts ahead of time.  The problem will be the last minute part-time faculty.  Currently part-time faculty have retained email access.   That will go away, but if you wish to maintain the account, we will come back to you annually to vouch for this person continuing to have access.  We also need to get rid of old accounts.  The state of NC does not allow us to give email accounts to students, staff or faculty who are no longer associated with the institution.  Email use is limited because it is considered state property.  There are also security considerations for not allowing someone to have life long access to our various systems. 
You will soon be receiving information from the Internal Auditor’s office regarding data maintained in colleges or departments.  We need to identify major types of data offices maintain (i.e. social security records, donor files), not data you have access to, but data you MAINTAIN.  This would include WORD documents as well as spreadsheet data for any information you are keeping longer than 3-6 months.  The Data Security and Stewardship Committee will be developing a set of management requirements for each data category (e.g. confidential, internal, etc.).  We need to be consistent about the way we handle information across campus.  We are not taking files away from you,  but  will be working with offices to make sure they are handling their data files appropriately.  

We are implementing VPN service for the Council of Deans members.  This will give us the ability to log into H drive, etc from off campus.  Bil passed out a document to show folks what it will look like.  The system has a built in time out.  We expect to be ready Thursday morning at the latest.  Bil will look into any issues that might arise with home computers, specifically, implications for folks who use Outlook or Outlook Express for home email.
The Creation of an “Institute for Watershed Science”

The feedback was positive.  Jerry Miller answered questions.  For now, it will operate separately from Rob Young’s shop.  After both are well established they may merge.  The decision is to move forward.

Information Access

Pat Brown had questions about Dean’s access to Banner information.  All members of COD should have                access.  Other Dean’s didn’t voice a problem.  Larry requests authorization and IT grants the access.  He will work with Pat to solve her issues with Banner.  Pat also raised a concern with Banner regarding course-building being turned off.  
Sophomore Strategies for Success

Jane reported we are currently looking at a program to tackle the sophomore slump.  The program focuses on wellness issues, career development, study abroad, service learning, SGA upper classman and socialization.  We have been so focused on the first year, we are not looking at the 2nd year.   Do we need to have faculty liaisons?  Do we want to discuss this among our colleges?  This is open to issues that faculty have identified with 2nd year students.  Please provide any feedback to Jane.

PROVOST UPDATES 
REPORTS and UPDATES
SACS
AJ announced that Carol will not be here today.  AJ passed around the SACS Focused Report and the  

QEP.  If any one has any questions, please contact Carol.  Brian can also answer questions about the 
QEP.  

Brian informed the committee that there is no budget section in the QEP. The budget is evolving.  This committee is developing a budget so we can submit that to the SACS reviewers before they arrive on campus.  
Assessment

Melissa stated that we don’t have a high enough response rate to give reliable statistics right now.  We have the four academic colleges from last year (Melissa passed out NSSE results).  Currently, this is just raw tables and we are open to suggestions as ways to present the data.  We will be presenting NSSE again this spring.  
We are really beefing up the campaign among students to get more responses.  Our goal is to get 40%.  The highest rate in the past was 27%.  Professors have been asked to announce the survey to their freshman classes.  If we get a good response, we will put this on a 3 year cycle.  FSSE will start in March – this is the faculty version of student engagement.  Last year it only went out to full time faculty.  This year it will include part-time faculty as well.

.  

We are working on an alumni survey.  (Melissa passed out copies of a draft).    Some programs have been doing alumni surveys, some have not.  The institution had not really done one, with the exception of a state survey completed 4-5 years ago with a less than 10% response rate. This survey should be administered this summer.  The survey will go to all alumni graduated since 2002.  This survey will be online or it can be sent back in paper form.  Each academic program can add additional items that will go along as a tear off sheet.  We will process the data and get it back to you.  This survey will go to undergraduate and graduate students.  Please keep additional items to a maximum of 20 questions.  We will make accommodation for those that have accreditation requirements.   The limit of 20 questions is primarily just for my office as a management tool.  We will handle request for more than 20 questions on a case by case basis.  If we add too many additional items, it will be thrown away upon receiving it in mail. The deadline for getting additional questions in is the end of March.  An email will be going out with this information.  
We are doing a separate alumni survey so we may exclude those folks since we just sent one out to them (i.e. College of Business).  A decent response rate is 20% for this type of survey.    We will deploy this survey over  the summer, with the exception of the College of Business.  We may not send this out again, since Leroy did one recently.  We need to do a better job of contacting graduates.  We don’t know what our graduates are doing and how they feel the institution contributed to their learning 1-2 years out.  This information could also be used in program review data.
Some units contact alumni on a regular basis.  There has not been an alumni survey completed at WCU in over 5 years.  Liaisons are in place.  We need to use these liaisons effectively in how we sent out surveys.  It might help our response rate.  When liaisons are making contact, they can discover some of the issues out there.  If a department is adamant they don’t want to participate, we can pull their part.  

c
Terry Welch

